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  Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc
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Everything is coming into place to make this a successful fundraiser so we can finish the first stage of refurbishing the clubrooms.

We expect you to bring lots of stuff for sale to the club on Friday so we can set up the room.  Would those who volunteered to help on that day bring some cleaning materials as some of the stuff we have so far received is a little “dusty” and will need to be cleaned.

Thanks to all who volunteered.  We especially need more people from 8am to 11am on Saturday to deal with the initial rush that happens at these events.

If anybody has access to a large van or small truck or pick-up for an hour or so on Saturday from 3pm it would be appreciated if you could ring Tony Staniford 902 1472.

TOURNAMENTS

Congratulations to Sara Enoka and Fay Manley who were first in the Junior section of the recent Waikanae Multigrade tournament.  Also to Lucy O’Reagan and Pauline Reid who came third overall.  Another success was Dale Wills and Reg Clothier winning the Compass Barometer Pairs.  This was a competition played simultaneously between six clubs with the same boards scored by the Compass scoring programme.  Dale and Reg won the club a Bridgemate for their efforts.  

Overall Paraparaumu acquitted itself well with Pat McArthur and Tom Eichelbaum coming fifth and Bill Anderson and Michael Stace coming 12th. Coming up are:  Otaki Intermediate, August 26;  Paraparaumu Multigrade, September 23;  and the Jackways Shield against Kapi Mana at Paraparaumu on Sunday September 30.  Notices are on the board so get your entries in.

BE SEATED PLEASE

The playing conditions of the club require you to be seated ten minutes before the scheduled start of play.  Recently there have been some late arrivals which have upset the scoring system and inconvenienced members who complied with the requirement.  So please be on time (ten minutes early!) or, if you are going to be late let your partner or the club know.

MONTEITHS PUB QUIZ
Following the successful evening with more than 60 members attending the quiz in May it has been decided to hold a further fun night on Sunday,  November 11.  Full details will be posted on the notice board at the appropriate time.  In the meantime you might like to begin getting a team of friends together to compete. 
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A further new members’ lesson programme began on Monday July 30, with more than sixteen participating.

ETIQUETTE

CELL PHONES:  Are a no no. Turn them off when you enter the club.  This is repeated this month because some people apparently didn’t read it last month!

DIRECTORS

Congratulations to Phillippa Gardiner, Francie Vagg and Bill van Waas who have passed the NZBridge Directors’ exams and are now qualified to direct at tournaments as well as the club.  However we still have a shortage of directors, especially on Thursday nights, and if anyone wants to volunteer, a training programme is being offered.  Please contact Jean Murrey 905 5217 if you can help.
